NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL
SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES MEETING-March 11, 2020
The monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Wednesday, March 11, 2020.  Principal Tanya Corder called the meeting to order.  Those present were: Tanya Corder, Michelle Russell, Dan Mahon, Teresa Summers, Darryl Murray, Brandi Geisert, Lydia Insko-Grady, Cheryl Logsdon, Teri Lynn Dandy and Rachel Johnson.  Autumn Jones, Tammy Beasley, and Stephanie Bankhead were absent from the meeting.
ORDER # 20-038 -ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Dan Mahon and seconded by Darryl Murray to adopt the agenda for March 11, 2020  meeting.
ORDER # 20-039- APPROVAL OF THE FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Darryl Murray and seconded by Dan Mahon to approve the minutes of the February meeting.
ORDER # 20-040– APPROVAL OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The council members received copies of the February financial statement.  The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Lydia Insko-Grady to approve the NHHS financial reports.
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Anna Riggs- Social Studies Department and




         McKinley King- Social Studies Department
ORDER #20-041-APPROVAL OF THE 2ND READING OF THE FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES- The motion was made by Lydia Insko-Grady and seconded by Darryl Murray to approve the 2nd reading of the February meeting minutes.
UPDATE ON CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, AND ASSESSMENT – 
 Anna Riggs presented first on behalf of the Social Studies Department.  McKinley King was the second presenter from the Social Studies Department.  They both had classroom examples.  Mrs. A. Riggs gave an overview of what the classes in US History were creating and used to help the students with their online posters.  She mentioned what type of resources they were using such as the newspaper and Google doc drawings. Mr. King gave an overview of what the students were doing in World Civics.  He was teaching them how to create a song verse to cover a historical event.  He went on to mention the quizzes and how they were used to rank the students in competitiveness.  He said that most students wanted a better grade.  He also mentioned the use of Google classroom and how he used this tool to communicate with his students.
STAFFING ALLOCATIONS-
Mrs. Corder discussed last year versus this year’s allocations.  She mentioned that all three high schools were getting the same cuts.  Michelle Russell explained about the slots per teacher (12 sections of classes and 3 sections of planning).  She mentioned the elective classes were tight, but the wiggle room would be utilized to some degree. Mrs. Corder discussed the retiring/moving teachers.  She also gave allocation proposals. There were three proposals presented to the SBDM members. Plan A would cut 1 special ed and 2 reg ed and use Title I money to pay for 3 teachers.  Plan B would move 1 special ed allocation to reg ed allocation and therefore  having to cut 3 regular ed staff. Title I would pay for 3 teachers with this plan as well. Plan C would move 1 special ed allocation to reg ed allocation and therefore having to cut 3.  However, Title I would pay for 4 teachers and we would only have to cut 2 reg ed teachers. The Council agreed to the best option that would preserve more teachers, Plan C.   Discussion took place over which areas would be cut due to the number of student requests.  A vote took place. The motion was made by Dan Mahon and seconded by Brandi Geisert to cut 1 science and 1 English. 
INFORMATION ITEMS;
· Graduation date at next Board meeting.
· Survey- Technology
· Cleaning regiment- AM & PM due to the Coronavirus
· ACT Testing
· EOP Testing



NEW BUSINESS: 
· Sgt. Chris Mathews-  Resigned as Athletic Director
· Allie Cape- Resigned as Cheer Coach
· KUNA trip cancelled.
ORDER # 20-042 ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Teri Lynn Dandy and seconded by Michelle Russell to adjourn the meeting.
_______________________________
Tanya Corder, Principal, Chairwoman
